
From: Rebekah Msuya-Collison
To: Justin Finkbeiner
Subject: FW: Opening of Kirkton Pool
Date: July-13-20 12:28:50 PM

-----Original Message-----
From: Mayor Finch
Sent: Monday, July 13, 2020 12:24 PM
To: Wendy Callcott <rivermay8@gmail.com>
Cc: Deputy Mayor Dietrich <jdietrich@southhuron.ca>; Dan Best <cao@southhuron.ca>; Rebekah Msuya-Collison
<clerk@southhuron.ca>
Subject: Opening of Kirkton Pool

Thanks Wendy.
Council meets tonight but your letter arrived too late to be included for tonight's meeting but I will forward to staff
for discussion and have it included in the next meeting.

George Finch
Mayor of South Huron
322 Main Street South   P.O. Box 759  
Exeter Ontario  
N0M 1S6
Phone: 519-235-0310   Fax: 519-235-3304 
Toll Free:  1-877-204-0747
Cell 226-377-8886
www.southhuron.ca

-----Original Message-----
From: Wendy Callcott [mailto:rivermay8@gmail.com]
Sent: Sunday, July 12, 2020 10:43 AM
To: Mayor Finch <gfinch@southhuron.ca>
Cc: Deputy Mayor Dietrich <jdietrich@southhuron.ca>
Subject: Opening of Kirkton Pool

Hello everyone.
Hope to find you all well and safe within these troubled times.

My name is Wendy Callcott and I am a member of the Kirkton Woodham community as well as a member of the
KW swimming pool committee. I am asking you to please reconsider opening the Kirkton Woodham Pool this
summer, obviously with the proper convid guidelines in place.
My family and I have used this facility for over 13 years. It provides Kirkton area with a safe area for our children to
play, and learn over the summer months. It’s a huge part of our little community and we need this open for the kids
and families this summer.
Our children have been out of school since March. Most haven’t had an opportunity to play with friends or even
seen them since school was over. As restrictions start to relax, other area pools have opened and I think our pool
needs to follow along!
Please put this on councils next agenda Thank you so much for you time!
Sent from my iPhone

mailto:clerk@southhuron.ca
mailto:JFinkbeiner@southhuron.ca
mailto:rivermay8@gmail.com

